

Chairman & CEO

His Excellency Antonio Guterres Secretary General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Ref: 22/PDG/0137

Paris, 13th December 2022

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

I am hereby pleased to confirm that Naval Group supports and implements the ten principles of the Global Compact on Human Rights, labor, environment and the fight against corruption.

Naval Group reaffirms its willingness to continue to make the Global Compact and its principles part of its strategy, culture and day-to-day operations, and to engage in projects promoting the sustainable goals of the United Nations.

Our annual report for 2021 includes a clear statement of this commitment to our shareholders, the public and more generally our stakeholders.

Naval Group recognizes that a key requirement for our participation in the Global Compact is the annual submission of a Communication on Progress (CoP) that describes our company's efforts to implement the ten principles.

Naval Group will continue to report on progress each year according to the Global Compact policy.

Yours sincerely,

Pierre Eric Pommellet

Chairman & CEO